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Transport for NSW is upgrading the power supply 
to support an increase to the number of services 
operating through the T8 Airport Line tunnel and 
support the introduction of the new fleet of trains 
operating along the T8 Airport Rail Line. 

What work are we doing?  
In 2022 we constructed a 400-metre cable tunnel 
from the new substation at 166 O'Riordan Street 
to Mascot Station. Last month we installed a new 
ventilation system near the station on Bourke 
Street, including a duct and louvre grill as shown 
overleaf. This will allow airflow inside the cable 
tunnel.  
In November and December 2023 we will 
continue to work on the new ventilation system 
inside Mascot Station. Additionally, electrical 
work will take place inside the T8 Airport Line 
Tunnel which we will access from Mascot Station. 
Work includes: 

• cable, overhead wiring and utility 
installations inside the T8 Airport Line Tunnel 

• delivery and collection of plant, materials and 
equipment from Mascot Station 

• managing a temporary work zone including 
temporary worker amenities 

• replanting around a third of the garden bed 
(which was previously removed) near the 
corner of Bourke and John streets.  

 
 
 

When and where we’ll be working 
Standard construction hours are 7am to 6pm, 
Monday to Friday and 8am to 1pm on Saturdays.  
We’ll be working in Mascot Station and use the 
entrance to load/unload materials and 
equipment. We’ll also be working near the corner 
of Bourke and John streets. The map overleaf 
shows the work zone.  

Out of hours work  
For safety reasons some work and deliveries will 
take place outside of standard construction hours 
when no trains are running: 

• between 11pm and 4am from Monday 6 
November to Monday 20 November 2023 

• from 10pm Friday 24 November to 1pm Monday 
27 November 2023 

• from 10pm Friday 8 December to 1pm Monday 
11 December 2023. 

We will use site compounds at 166 and 200 
O’Riordan Street to support the work. All 
construction work is weather permitting and 
subject to change. 

What will this mean for you? 
You may notice: 

• workers and vehicles 
• noise from machinery and equipment 
• traffic controllers.  
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Transport for NSW acknowledges the Gweagal, Bidjigal and Gadigal Clans as the Traditional 
Custodians of the lands on which we work and pay respects to Elders past and present.  
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 Contact us 
Project Infoline  1800 684 490   
24-hour Construction Response Line 
1800 775 465   
projects@transport.nsw.gov.au  
yoursay.transport.nsw.gov.au/mtms 
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Managing our impacts 
We understand our work may cause disruption for 
the community. We will seek to minimise impacts 
as much as possible and follow strict 
environmental conditions relating to noise, 
vibration and dust management. 
 

 
Location of work  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
There’s a lot happening 
There are other projects currently being 
undertaken in Mascot. For more information on 
Mascot Station Upgrade, please visit 
https://yoursay.transport.nsw.gov.au/mascot-
station-upgrade  or contact us via the details 
below and ask to speak to a member of the 
Mascot Station Upgrade project. 
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